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October 29, 1976 

Mr. E. Taylor 
63 Rinewalt 
Buffalo, New York 14221 

Dear Mr. Taylor: 

Thank you for yyour letter of interest and your conments 
with regard to the problems of the elderly. 

Older Americans are certainly one of the Administration's 
main concerns. In a recent special message to Congress, 
President Ford reaffirmed his commitment to meeting the 
needs of senior citizens, and to draw on their strengths 
in resolving the problems of .lmerica. He asked Congress 
to: 

" ... help our Nation demonstrate by its deeds a 
deep concern for the dignity and worth of our 
older persons. By doing so, our Nation will con-
tinue to benefit from the contributions that older 
persons can make to the strengthening of their 
Nation. 11 

President Ford is particularly sensitive to the plight of 
older persons living on fixed incomes. Inflation has 
threatened the quality of life of these people and the 
President kas taken strong steps to relieve this burden 
by introducing top priority programs which have resulted 
in the reduction of inflation by at least one half. 

Accordingly, the President included in his budget request 
for Fiscal Year 1977, a full cost of living increase in 
Social Security benefits to help bolster the purchasing 
power of older Americans. 

I am including information which I hope will more fully 
explain the Presidents concern for older Americans. I 
hope this will be reassuring to you and helpful in answer-
ing any questions you may have. 

Thank you again for your interest and I 
Ford can count on your vote on Tuesday, 

BDN/la 
Encl. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 
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Mrs. L.A. Rowell 
2721 41st Street 
Lubbock, Texas 79413 

Dear Mrs. Rowell: 

October 29, 1976 

Thank you for your recent letter and your comments regarding 
the Social Security program. I have been asked to respond on 
behalf of the President Ford Comm.ittee. 

President Ford has made a commitment to meet the needs of older 
Americans, and to draw on their strengths in resolving the 
problems of America. The President recognizes that the single 
greatest threat co the quality of life of older Americans is 
inflation. His first economic priority has been to fight infla-
tion, and he has reduced the rate of inflation from 12.2% to 
approximately 6%. President Ford included in his budget request 
for fiscal year 1977 a full cost-of-living increase in Social 
Security benefits. This will help bolster the purchasing power 
of 32 million older Americans. Because the President is deter-
mined that the Social Security system must remain fiscally sound, 
he has also requested legislation to increase payroll taxes by 
three-tenths of one percent for employees and employers so that 
payments will not exceed revenues. 

Everyone who is employed with the exception of federal, some 
state and local employees, and some non-profit foundation employees 
participate in the Social Security program. Self-employed people 
also pay into the Social Security program when they fill out 
Schedule C of the 1040 Federal Income Tax form, computing part 
of their tax as payment into the Social Security fund. Those who 
do participate in the Social Security Program also participate in 
similar contributory pension plans. 

Thank you once again for your thoughts and concern. I hope that 
President Ford can count on your vote on November 2nd. 

SSincerely, 

BDN/km 

.. \;., ttt..,,.' 
, ''o 

Barbara D. Norris {ff' -) 
Director of Corre~2ondencEf1 
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President Gerald Ford 
White House 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear President Ford: 

2721 41st Street 
Lubbock, Texas 79413 
October 14, 1976 

As my President, I would like to bring to your 
attention our Social Security laws. This past Spring, 
you state that there was a need to increase Social 
Security payments by $1.00 per week ($52.00/year) 
in order to continue supporting so many of the govern-
ment programs. 

As you well know, a certain percentage of the American 
public a r e the only ones who pay into Social Security 
thru their employment with small companies and corp-
orations; while the self-employed, farmers, Civil 
Service employees, some state employees, teachers, etc., 
have an option to pay. 

It is not fair for some to have an option. 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. L.A. Rowell 



Miss Mary Lou Hawthorn 
2806 42nd Street 
Lubbock, Texas 79413 

Dear Miss Hawthorn: 

October 29, 1976 

Thank you for your recent letter and comments regarding the 
Social Security program. I have been asked to respond on 
behalf of the President Ford Committee. 

President Ford has made a commitment to meet the needs of older 
Americans and to draw on their strengths in resolving the prob-
lems of America. The President recognizes that the single 
greatest threat to the quality of life of older Americans is 
inflation. His first economic priority has been to fight infla-
tion, and he has reduced the rate of inflation from 12.2% to 
approximately 6%. President Ford included in his budget request 
for fiscal year 1977 a full cost-of-living increase in Soecil 
Security benefits. This will help bolster the purchasing power 
of 32 million older Americans. Because the President is deter-
mined that the Social Security system must remain fiscally sound, 
he has also requested legislation to increase payroll taxes by 
three-tenths of one percent for employees and employers so that 
payments will not exceed revenues. 

Everyone who is employed, with the exception of federal, some 
state and local employees, and some non-profit foundation employees, 
participate in the Social Security program. Self-employed people 
also pay into the Social Security program when they fill out 
Schedule C of the 1040 Federal Income Tax form, computing part of 
their tax as payment into the Social Security fund. Those who do 
participate in the Social Security program also participate in 
similar contributory pension plans. 

Thank you once again for your thoughts and concern. I hope that 
President Ford can count on your vote on November 2nd. 

Sincerely, 

BDN/ts 



President Gerald Ford 
White House 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear President Ford: 

2806 42nd Street 
Lubbock, Texas 79413 
October 14, 1976 

As my President, I would like to bring to your 
attention our Social Security laws. This past Spring, 
you state that there was a need to increase Social 
Security payments by $1.00 per week ($52.00/year) 
in order to continue supporting so many of the govern-
ment programs. 

As you well know, a certain percentage of the American 
public are the only ones who pay into Social Security 
thru their employment with small companies and corp-
orations; while the self-employed, farmers, Civil 
Service employees, some state employees, teachers, etc., 
have an option to pay. 

It is not fair for some to have an option. 

Sincerely, 

Miss Mary Lou Hawthorn 



Mrs. Lucille M. Field 
133 Lincoln Highway West 
New Haven, Indiana 46711 

Dear Mrs. Field: 

October 28, 1976 

Thank you so much for your letter of October 23nd 
and your fine words of support for President Ford 
and Senator Dole. 

As a Republican of long•standing, your views and 
comnents are most welcome to the Cotmnittee and we 
will be happy to pass them along to our campaign 
leadership. 

I do not know, at this time, whether the President 
or Senator Dole will be in Indiana again before the 
election, the new Federal campaign spending lawa have 
precluded as much travel as we would have liked. 

Thank you again for sharing your views with us and 
it is good to know the President can count on your 
vote on Tuesday. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BDN/dm 



NATIONAL ARCHIVES AND RECORDS ADMINISTRATION 
Presidential Libraries Withdrawal Sheet 

WITHDRAWAL ID 04724 

REASON FOR WITHDRAWAL 

TYPE OF MATERIAL 

CREATOR'S NAME . 
RECEIVER'S NAME 

DESCRIPTION 

CREATION DATE 

COLLECTION / SERIES/FOLDER ID 
COLLECTION TITLE 

BOX NUMBER .. 
FOLDER TITLE . 

DATE WITHDRAWN 
WITHDRAWING ARCHIVIST 

Donor restriction 

Letter 

Mrs. Lucille Field 
Gerald Ford Campaign Headquarters 

personal / financial 

10/22 / 1976 

003403455 
PRESIDENT FORD COMMITTEE CAMPAIGN 

RECORDS 
B82 
Senior Citizens (1) - (2) 

04 / 15/1992 
LET 



October 27, 1976 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ericsson 
11108 Meadovick 
Houston» Texas 77024 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Ericsson: 

We greatly appreciate receiving pour telegram about 
the earnings teat for social security. So that your 
suggestion can receive the attention it deserves, I 
have hand-delivered it to the Director of Reaearci. 
Input from supporters like yourself is very helpful 
as we wage a vigorous campaign to elect President 
Ford to anohher term. 

Thank you again for taking the time to write us. We 
are encouraged by your interest and support. As the 
momentum builds behind President Ford, it is import-
ant to redouble our efforts to get out the vote in 
Texas. I know President Ford can count on your as-
sistance. We are looking forward to victory on Novem-
ber 2nd. 

Sincerely, 

Batbara I. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BDN/la 
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MAILGRAM SERVICE CENTER 
~IDDLETOWN, VA . 22b~S 

.,,, ... 
western union 

1•033797A300 10/26/76 TLX 762854 HOU WSHA 
1 HOUSTON TX 

THE COMMITTEE TO REELECT PRESIDENT FORD 
WASHINGTON DC 20500 

Mailgram· 

IN THIS LAST WEEK OF THE CAMPAIGN STRONGLY URGE YOU PLEDGE A 
MAXIMUM ~FFORT IN CONGRESS TO REMOVE THE LARCENOUS ~ARNING$ TEST 
PRESENTLY ROBBING SENIOR CITIZENS OF WHAT IS RIGHTFULLY THEIRS 
UNDER THE ORIGINAL LAW AND WHO HAVE BEEN CONTRIBUTING TOSS FOR 
UP TO FORTY YEARS. TWO MILLION TAXPAYERS IN THIS BRACKET, 
NOW UNDECIDED, COULD MAKE THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN A CLOSE WIN AND 
A CLOE LOSS. TWO AL REPUBLICANS, 

RUTH AND RALPH ERICSSON 
11108 MEADOWICK 
HOUSTON TX 7702/J 

1b:55 EST 
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TO REPLY BY M ILGRAM, P ONE WESTERN UNION ANY TIME, DAV OR NIGHT: 

F R YOU LOCAL NUMBER, SEE THE WHITE PAGES 

OF YOUR TELEPHONE DIRECTORY 

OR 

IAL (TOLL FREE) 800-257-2241 

(EXCEPT IN NEW JERSEY 800-632 2271) 

Oil DIAL WESTERN UNION'S INFOMASTER SYSTEM DIRECTLY: 

FROM TELEX .................... 6161 FROM TWX ................ 910 420 1212 



Mrs. Helen M. Clark 
126 Cedar Street 
Tiptonville, Tn. 38079 

Dear Mrs. Clarli.; 

06tober 18, 1976 

Thank you for your recent letter and your concern about 
the Social Security System. I have been asked to respond 
on behalf of the President Ford Committee. 

President Ford is very concerned about America's older citizens 
and has concentrated his efforts on curbing the rate of 
inflation, which is the single greatest threat to their 
quality of life. The President included in his budget 
r&~uest for fiscal year 1977, a full cost of living increase 
in Social Security benefits that will help bolster the 
purchasing power of 32 million older Americans. To keep the 
Social Security system financially sound, President Ford has 
requested legislatmon teiecrease payroll taaee by three 
tenths of onee percent for employees and employers so ta.at 
payme~ts will not exceed revenues. 

In answer to your question, the Republican Party Platford., 
whichPPresident Ford supports, states. "We will work for 
an increase in the earned income ceiling or its elimination 
so that, as people live longer, there will not be the present 
penalty oanwork." The Platform goes on to say: "We favor 
the abolition of arbitary age levels for nandatory retirement." 
The President will work towards theee goals in his next 
a<hninistration. 

Thank you once again for your concern and interest. I hope 
that President Fodd can count on your vote November second. 

BDN/fae 
Encl: 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 



President Gerald Ford 
Rep. Candidate for President 
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear President Ford: 

126 Cedar Street 
Tiptonville, TN 38079 
October 1, 1976 

~e have waited until now, hoping to read or hear some reference 
by the candidates to a section of the Social Security law which 
causes many people much concern. Since we have not seen any 
refer ences to it, a group of friends and I would like your re-
acti on on the following provision which we consider grossly 
unfair. 

Under the Social Security "retirement" system, a retiree is 
limited in the amount of money he can earn and still receive 
his full Social Security benefits. We feel strongly that a 
retiree should receive the benefits he is entitled to by his 
payments regardless of any income he earns. Note that he had 
no choice as to whether or not he wished to participate in the 
Social Security coverage but has been required by law to do so. 
He may have made maximum contributions for 20, 30, or more 
years, in many cases when it has been a financial hardship be-
cause of medical or educational expenses, for example, but finds 
his retirement coverage so low that he cannot maintain a stand-
ard of living even close to that of his "working" life. Further-
more, the Social Security tax has been so high and continues to 
increase each year that, with a family, he has not been able 
to participate in any private retirement plan to augment the 
Social Security income. 

We do not "buy" the common rejoinder that the Social Security 
system is in financial trouble and cannot afford to pay full 
benefits due those wbo still can earn additional income to 
help them meet ever-rising living expenses. Nor do we agree 
that it is unfair to return full benefits to those still ca-
pable of earning, even though they have paid full share into 
the system. We consider the Social Security law a contract be-
twe en the U.S. government and the worker (albeit an involun-
tary one in the case of many workers). We consider any fail-
ure to pay full entitled benefits a default and breach of con-
tract. May we remind you that this would not be tolerated in 
any private retirement contract? An economy can never be 
"healthy" if people are penalized for working. 

,.....\.· ~" 

Before the eleetion next month, we would like to have youru/· .~ (); . 
views on the matter. And do you plan to do anything to re~ ~J 
tify the situation? .~ ~/ 

We realize this is but one small point in the complex Social 
Security law, but we assure you that it affects many people 
and that there is growing concern about it. 

Respectfully yours, 

.._i> . 



Mr. Thomas Colacino 
225 Medland Avenue 
Garfield, New Jersey 07026 

Dear Mr. Colacino: 

October 6, 1976 

Thank you for your letter of October 1. Your support of President 
Ford is greatly appreciated and adds to enthusiasm for the Ford-Dole 
team that has been building throughout the country. 

May I suggest you contact Mr. Tony Cicatiello, Executive Director 
of the New Jersey campaign organization. The state headquarters 
should be able to assist you with the distribution of campaign 
matetials in your area. Your efforts to work on behalf of the 
President are tremendously appreciated. The address is: Mr. Tony 
Cicatiello, Executive Director, 1 Woodbridge Center, Suite 206, 
Woodbridge, New Jersey 07095, (201) 636-2504. 

Older Americans are certainly one of the Administration's main 
concerns. President Ford is particularly sensitive to the plight 
of older persons ltting on fixed iooomes. Inflation bas threatened 
the quality of life of these people and the Preaident bas taken 
strong steps to reliwetblis burden by introducing top priority 
progras which have resulted in the reduction of inflation by at 
least one half. 

Accordingly, the President included in bis budget request for fiscal 
year 1977, a full coat of living increase 1n Social Security benefits 
to help bolster the purchasing power of Older Americans. 

I am incluidng information which I hope will more fully explain the 
President's concern for Older Americans. I hope this will be 
reassuring to you and be helpful to answer any further questions. 

Thank you for your support and with your help we will be victorious 
on November 2. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 
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October 5, 1976 

L. Cella 
3259 Rodney Vlk 
Camden, New Jersey 08104 

Dear Ms. Cella: 

Thank you for your recent letter expressing support for President Ford. The 
President is grateful to such dedicated supporters like yourself and 
appreciates your interest and good wishes. 

Older Americans are certainly one of the Administration's main concern. In 
a recent special message to Congress, President Ford reaffirmed his commit-
ment to meeting the needs of senior citizens, and to draw on their strengths 
in resolving the problems of America. He asked Congress to: 

" ... help our nation demonstrate by its deeds a deep concern for 
the dignity and worth of our older persons. By doing so, our 
nation will continue to benefit from the contributions that 
older persons can make to the strengthening of their nation." 

President Ford is particularly sensitive to the plight of older persons 
living on fixed incomes. Inflation has threatened their quality of life 
and the President has taken strong steps to relieve the burden by introduc-
ing top priority programs which have resulted in reducing inflation by at 
least one half. 

Accordingly, the President included in this budget request for 4iscal year 
1977, a full cost of living increase in Social Security benefits to help 
bolster the purchasing power of older Americans. 

I am enclosing information which I hope will more fully explain the 
President's concern for older Americans. I hope this will be reassuring 
and helpful in answering any further questions you may have. 

Thank you again for your kind message of support and I hope that Pres4dent 
Ford can count on your vote on November 2nd. 

Sincerely, 
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Mr. James E. Lewis 
6842 Merwin 
Cincinnati, Oh. 45227 

Dear Mr. Lewis: 

August 17, 1976 

Thank you fery much for your recent letter. We were saddened 
however to hear of your recent unemployment problems. 

One of President Ford's chief concerns since assmning the 
Presidency two yeass age has been to turn the economy around. 
His policies are working, as evidenced by the fact that more 
and more Americans are teturning to werk every day. Given 
time the Presidaet is confident that everyone who wants a 
job will be able to get one. 

I urge you to stay in contact with your local employment 
security commission and enquire there as to pertinent federal 
or state laws which puohibit age discrimination in hiring. 
~is may discourage persons in the future from giving you 
the cold shoulder because of your age. 

Thanks again for your letter and good luck onyppor social 
security case. I hope that President Ford can count on 
your support in the months ahead. 

Sincerlly, 

BN/fe Barbara Norris 
Director of Correspondence 
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1976 ? 
Mr. Frank Mandile 
25 Slocum Ave. 
Tappan, N.Y. 10983 

Dear Mr. Mandile : 

August 6, 

Thank you for your recent letter to President Ford. The 
President appreciates having your views and regrets that 
it is impossible for him to personally answer each letter. 

We at the President Ford Committee certainly appreciate 
your contribution which will enable us to assist in a 
campaign toward victory in November. Of course , we have 
no control over other appeals for campaign contributions 
from Congressmen and other elected officials. 

While sympathizing with your financial plight, I cannot 
respond to your question about Social Security income 
limitations because the President Ford Committee is organ-
ized strictly as a campaign committee. It would therefore 
be inappropriate for me to intervene in what should be a 
matter between you and your Congressman. Since you say 
you have already contacted his caseworker, I suggest you 
try again by phone or mailgram since most Capitol Hill 
offices receive a huge volume of mail. Your original 
correspondence may have been misplaced. 

President Ford understands the situation our elderly citizens 
face because of spiraling costs of living coupled with fixed 
incomes. Because of this, he has worked hard during his 
two years in office to curb the inflation which robs older 
Americans of their hard-earned retirement dollars. 

Thank you again for writing and for your support for Pres4dent 
Ford. 

Sincerely> 

/~~fu4>b 
Barbara D. Norris <:..\ 
Director of Correspondence ':l 

BDN/ ham 
' JI,,/ -". 
{ " . ._/ 
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July 20, 1976 

Mr. Albert L. Hight 
280 - West 127th Street 

, New York., N. Y. 10027 

Dear Mr. Knight: 

Thank you for your recent letter to President Ford, which 
was forwarded to me. We appreciate your taking time to 
write about your concerns, and the President wishes it 
were posiible for him to respond to each message personally. 

Since taking office 23 months ago, President Ford has 
mounted a strong attack on unemployment and inflation. 
He remains very concerned about the high cost of living, 
and particularly about the cruel effects of inflation 
upon our senior citizens and others living on fi.xed incomes. 
Under his strong leadership, a lower percentage of Americans 
is unemployed than when he took office two years ago but 
much remains to be done to ensure that every American capable 
of working can find meaningful employment. 

We appreciate also your comments about prayer in the public 
schools. As you know, the President and bis family are 
devout Christians and deeply concerned about maintaining a 
high moral standard among our young people. 

Thank you again for writing, and I hope President Ford can 
count on your support in November. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 

I 

Director of Correspondence 

BON/ bam 



NATIONAL ARCHIVES AND RECORDS ADMINISTRATION 
Presidential Libraries Withdrawal Sheet 

WITHDRAWAL ID 04725 

REASON FOR WITHDRAWAL 

TYPE OF MATERIAL 

CREATOR'S NAME . 
RECEIVER'S NAME 

DESCRIPTION 

CREATION DATE 

COLLECTION/SERIES/FOLDER ID 
COLLECTION TITLE 

BOX NUMBER. 
FOLDER TITLE 

DATE WITHDRAWN 
WITHDRAWING ARCHIVIST 

Donor restriction 

Letter 

Mr. Albert Knight 
Gerald Ford 

personal/financial 

06/24/1976 

003403455 
PRESIDENT FORD COMMITTEE CAMPAIGN 

RECORDS 
B82 
Senior Citizens (1) - (2) 

04/15/1992 
LET 



Ms. Erma Ruxer 
1413 Old Lane Avenue 
Apartment 4 
Dayton, Ohio 45409 

Dear Ms. Ruxer: 

July 13, 1976 

Thank you for your recent letter expressing support for President 
Ford. The President is grateful to hear that he has such dedicated 
supporters like yourself and appreciates your interest and good wishes. 

Since taking office, President Ford has turned his full attention 
to solving America's economic problems. His firm and effective 
legislation attests to his commitment in this area. and the results 
have been extremely heartening. President Ford has made a concerted 
effort to reduce government spending while simultaneously stimulating 
private industry. The President is working hard to keep America on 
the road to economic prosperity and looks forward to the day when all 
Americans can work in the jobs of their choice. 

However, the President is avare of the burden that fixed social 
security programs place upon senior citizens. We would suggest that 
since you are eligible for food stamps, you take advantage of your 
status and help supplement your income by the benefits that they offer. 

Thank you once again for your interest and I hope that President Ford 
can count on your continued support in the months ahead. 

Sincerely, 

Baraara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BDN/fh 
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Mrs . Opal Bramson 
1833 Bowling Avenue 
&alt Lake City~ UT 84119 

Dear Mrs. Bramson: 

June 10, 1976 

Thank you for the recent letter which tae President 
lord Committee received from you and Mrs. Arzon regarding 
an increase in Social Sec•rity benefits. 

President Ford has noted that the singii greateit 
tneaat to the qullity of life of 6lder .Americans has been 
inflation and has said, " ... the rettred, living on fixed 
incomes have been particularly hard hit, and the progress 
we have made ... has not benef i tted them enough ... " 

Aacordingly the President included in his budg&t 
request for fiscal year 1977, a full cost of living 
increaee in Social $acurity benefits to help bolster 
the purchasing power of older Americans. 

I am enclosing a brochure which more fully explains 
the ,residant's stand on asiistance for 6lder Americans. 
We feel you will find the President's position reassuring. 

RQ:tDIJl 
enclosure 

Sincerely. 

ROB QUARTEL 
Answer Desk Coordinator 



July 9, 1976 

Mrsa.Frances A. John 
6119 J1.1aaita 
St. Louis, Missouri 63139 

Dear Mrs. John: 

JvN1f}T f"r 

President Ford has asked that I thank you for your recent 
message of support for his campaign. Comments such as yours 
provide added encouragement to those of us who work at the 
President Ford Committee offices. 

Older Americans are certainly one of the Administration's 
main concerns. In his State of the Union address earlier this 

., year, the President proposed protection against catastrophic 
illness for Medicare beneficiaries. This includes extending 
Medicare benefits for unlimited days of hospital and skilled 
nursing care. 

In his 1977 budget request, the President included a full 
cost of living increase in Social Security benefits. This will 
increase the purchasing power of 32 million older Americans. 
President Ford has supported the Older American's Act since it 
was enacted in 1965. Among other things, the Act provides for 
hot meals five days a week to over 300,000 older people. 

If Congress passes HR 10678, the President will give it 
his utmost consideration in terms of the potential impact on 
the American citizenry. 

Much has been accomplished during the 23 months of the 
Ford administration, though much remains to be done. The President 
looks to the future optimistically and stands ready to face all 
challenges which might arise. 

Thanks again for your comments. I hope President Ford can 
count on your support in the months ahead. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

/ 





July 2, 1976 

Mr. Charles K. Buckels 
Crown Point. Indiana 46307 

Dear Mr. Buckels: 

Thank you for your letter of March 19th to the 
President. Mr. Rogers Morton has asked me to respond 
to your query. 

The President has demonstrated his concern for 
Social Security recipients and his responsibility for 
the fiscal soundness of the program, and he would, of 
course, be interested in your thoughts on this matter. 
If nu will address your comments to me at the President 
Ford Committee, we will insure that the proper officials 
receive your vi...,•. 

Thank you for your persiatence in communicating 
with us, and please accept 'flIY apologies for the delay 
in our response. 

RS:mh 

Sincerely, 

Ralph Stanley 
Research D6vision 

{, 

--



Mr. J. Clyde Wickline 
502 Halpatiokae Street, 17 
Stuart, Florlda 33493 

Dear Mr. Wickline: 

-t-5 .s u e.... 

J\Jlle 2, 1976 

Michael T. Tarrent of the Florida President Ford Q:mnittee has sent us a 
copy of your recent letter. 'lhe type of problan you are havmg with your 
Social Security is the very type of problem l«l1ch the President has in 
mind when he speaks of return:lng integrity to the Social Security System. 

In his State of the thion address, the President asked Congress for a 
full cost of liv:lng increase in Social Security bmefits payable in July 
1976. He alao called for a catastrophic illness program to prot:act every-
ooe cm Medicare against the coat of catastrophic illness. 

For trust to be fully returned to Govemnent officials, the bureaucratic 
problems you have had :fn getting your check ID.18t be resolved. During the 
twenty-tw rmths of the Ford A<h1n1stration, the President has dedicated 
himlelf to straightening out bh:la bureaucracy. 

Advances have been made but obviously Dl1Ch ranains to be dor1e. 'l'he 
President looks to the futUle optimistically and stands ready to face all 
chailenges which might arise. 

'!hanks again for your support. Its great to 1<mw President Ford can CXUJ.t 
on your support :fn the nmths ahead. 

S:lncerely, 

Barbara Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BN/ah 

_...-..r;·,oll 

..f 
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LOU FREY 
C,, r,1 P 'v1 AI\I April 20, 1976 

Mr. J. Clyde Wickline 
502 Halp:ttiokee St., Apt. 7 
Stuart, Florida 33494 

Dear Mr. Wickline, 

Thank you for your letter of March 25, 1976. I want 
to assure you that President Ford shares your concern over the 
inefficiencies in the Social Security System. He is committed 
to resolving the service problems created by c11unresponsive 
bureacracy. 

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter and 
enclosures to Washington to see if there is anything we can 
do to help resolve your problem. 

Once again, thank you for your support. With the aid 
of concerned citizens like yourself, the president will be 
re-elected in the fall. 

Very truly yours, 

Michael T. Tarrant 

MTT:ma 

Pr•·"•'"'" I n rd r·ommutr~ . H u ward H . 1 ·a,1ll,H•·a .,, , C h ,urman R. ohttrt C. Moot . lr,aJMrrr , u p)' o,, o ur Rer, ,r t u tritd •1th 
ft>d,., r 11l F .',,., I H' " ( ,immow•n a"d 1J a ~ ailahl, f,, , /.'"'l hu11 ,fro'" tlu ,. ~drral £Writ"" ( O ffOf'I IJUd,t , W aJhlfl JO m . V ( . ] (>46 • 
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Mr. Gary Ramsden 
814 3rd Avenue 
La Puente, California 91746 

Dear Mr. Ramsden: 

June 2, 1976 

Ms. Betty Millsaps from David Liggett's office has 
forwarded your request for information on 
President Ford's stand on Social Security. 

I am happy to enclose the pamphlet '' President Ford 
is helping older Americans 11 which states his stand 
on Social Security. I hope this will answer your 
question. If not, please let us know what other 
information you need. 

Thanks for your interest and I hope President Ford 
can count on your vote in November. 

BDN/dm 
Encl. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director or Correspondence 
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Attorney General 

Evelle Younger 
State Senator 

Dennis E. Carpenter 

Northern California 
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Mayor Pete Wilson 

President Ford Committee 
Main Office: 1116 Wilshire Blvd., Los Angeles, California 90017 • Phone: (213) 482-5180 
Northern Office: 2619 Fox Plaza, San Francisco, California 94102 • Phone: (415) 863-7660 

Ms. Barbara Norris 
Director of Correspondence 
President Ford Committee 
1828 L Street, N.W. 
Washington,D.C. 20036 

Dear Barbara: 

May 19, 1976 

I have received a request for specific information 
concerning the President's views on Social Security. 

As I do not have this information here, I have 
told the young man requesting it that he will 
receive this material from the President Ford 
Committee headquarters. Please expedite this 
as much as possible. 

His name is: 

Gary Ramsden 
814 3rd Avenue 
La Puente, California 91746 

Thanks in advance for your help. 

With best wishes, I am 

BAM/ 

cc: Gary Ramsden 

Jilitre~~ 

Betty Millsaps 
Secretary to 

David Liggett 

The President Ford Committee, Howard H. Callaway, Chairman, Robert Mosbacher, National Finance Chairman, Robert C. Moot, 
Treasurer. A copy of our Report is filed with the Federal Election Commission and is available for purchase from the Federal Election 
Commission, Washington, D.C. 20463. 
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Miss Grace W. Collyer 
1219 N. George Street 
Kissimmee, Florida 32741 

Dear Miss Collyer: 

~,~, c, h t:.V">J -: S,CJ,I Jee~~ 

(~ y 
May ll1, 1976 

Thank you for your recent letter to the President 
Ford Committee. 

Tou may be assured that President Ford understands 
the difficult circimstanccs under which our older 
A~ericansaaeeli•*igg. His budget request for 
fiscal year 1977 includes a cost of living increase 
of 6.4% in Social Security benefits which will 
automatically be received in July. 

I am enclosing a brochure on President Ford's 
program for Older Americans. I'm sure you will 
be pleased to learn more about his stand on the 
subject. 

We hope you will be able to share this information 
with your friends. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BDN/jl 
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Mrs. Tom Bradford 
Route 4, Box 192 
Poplar Bluff, Missouri 

Dear Mrs. Bradford: 

May 13, 1976 

President Ford has asked that I thank you for your 
recent letter. Letters such as yours are important 
to those of us at the President Ford Committee, since 
they provide an excellent assessment of what people's 
problems are throughout the country. 

The President sympathizes with much of what you say. 
He has said repeatedly that inflation hurts persons on 
fixed incomes the most. CConsequently, in his State of 
the Union address in January, President Ford asked 
Congress for a full cost-of-living increase in Social 
Security benefits. But, like on so many of the 
President's requests, the 94th Congress has not acted. 

He has also proposed a catastrophic illness program which 
would cover unlimited stays in hospitals and nursing 
homes. President Ford'a proposals plus the ongoing 
Federal action programs are specifically designed to 
improve the security, health and quality of life of 
older Americans. 

President Ford hopes to continue these initiatives over 
the next four years. His election in November will be a 
mandate to the next Congress that the American people 
will not tolerate continued inaction on proposals such 
as the social security cost-of-living increases. 

Thanks again for your letter and I hope President Ford 
can count on your vote in the November election. 

Sincerely, 

' ' 
Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondertce 

BDN/dm 
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Ms. Anita L. Martin 
Emeritus Professor, Fine Arts 
c/o University of Pittsburgh 
Johnston, PA 

Dear Ms. Martin: 

April 20, 1976 

Thank you for writing to President Ford. Please be 
assured that the areaident appreciates your position as 
a social security recipient. 

In his State of the Union Message, President Ford 
called for an increase in the Social Security tax to 
assure the continuity of the system. He also recommended 
a cost-of-living increase for social security recipients. 

In that same message, the President called for catastro-
phic health coverage for older Americans oovered by Melicare. 
This program would pay for almost the entire cost of an 
extended illness . 

To finance this added coverage, fees for short term 
care will go up somewhat, but no one, after reaching age 65, 
would have to pay more than $500 for one year's covered 
hospital or nursing home care or more than $250 for one 
year's doctor's bills. So much extra coveaage and peace of 
mind for so little an increase ($250 over current rules) should 
be worthwhile, don't you agree? 

Presieent Ford believes strongly that the single most 
important threat to the standard of living of older Americans 
is inflat•on. Therefore, his first economic priority has been, 
and continues to be, fighting inflation. There are strong 
positive indications in that area--the double digit inflation 
of a year ago has been nearly cut in half. 

Again, thank you for your very thoughtful letter. Werare 
hopeful of your support. 

HOB QUARTEL 
RQ:nnn 

Answer Desk Coordinator;i• 
• .'I,, 

,} 

\, \-,.....__~ 



April 15. 1976 

Mrs. Susie Centofante 
175 Livingston Street 
Northvale, New Jersey 07647 

Dear Mrs. Centofante, 

We at the President Ford Committee wish to thank you for 
your kind contribution to the campaign. President Ford 
appreciates very much your generosity. He also 
appreciates your position as an older American receiving 
social security benefits and your concern about paying 
taxes. 

President Ford is anxious to increase social security 
benefits, and he has allked Congress for a full cost-of-
living increase in these benefits. However, it takes 
times, as you know, to support the social security 
program. The President's rivh is to reduce the problems 
we have, but it takes time to see the results. 

I am enclosing a pamphlet on the President's "Older 
Americansli policies which may be of interest to you. 

Please know that the President values your support 
and is indeed interested in your comments. 

With warm regards to you. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

Enc. 

BDN/bw 
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Rose McDaniel 
824 West 5th Street 
Appleton, WI 

Dear Rose McDaniel: 

April 2, 1976 

Thank you for writing to President Ford. We appreciate your 
position and your concerns as a social security recipient. 

Please be assured that President Ford has no intention of 
rollin~ back Social Security benefits for those Americans, as 
yourself, who rely on them. 

As a matter of fact, in his recent State of the Union message, 
President Ford called for an increase in the Social Security tax 
to assure the continuity of the system. He has also recommended 
a cost of living increase for Social Security recipients. 

In that same message, the President called for catastrophic 
health coverage for older Americans covered by Medicare. This 
program would thus pay for almost the entire cost of extended 
illness. 

To finance this added catastrophic illness coverage, fees for 
short-term care will go up somewhat, but no one after reaching age 
65 will have to pay more than $500 a year for covered hospital or 
nursing home care, nor more than $250 for one year's doctor bills. 
So much extra covera~e and peace of mind for so little an increase 
{$250 over current rules) should be worthwhile, don't you think? 

The provisions were also part of the President's special mes-
sage on Older Americans in which he stated: "Today's older persons 
have made invaluable contributions to the strength that has resulted 
in unprecedented advancements in all of the areas of our life." 

Again, thank you~for your thoughtful letter. We are truly 
hopeful of your support. 

Sincerely, .h, ~iii,-.. 
/" ·,~, 

f c;.\ 

\

;t: 1% I 

' -- t ":-~I ROB QUARTEL '/ 
Answer Desk Coordinator 

RQ/ljp 



Francis P. Brennan 
Roberst Manor 
Apartment 302 
1024 South 32nd Street 
Omaha, NB. 68105 

Dear Mr. Brennan: 

ROB QUilfBI: 
Answer Deak Coordiantor 

Thank you for writing to President Ford. We 
appreciate your position and your concern as a social 
security recipient. 

Please be assured that President Ford has no inten-
tion of rolling vack Social Security benefits for those 
Americans, as yourself, who rely on teem. 

As a matter of fact, President Ford has recently 
called for an increase in the Social Secutity tax to 
assure the conttnuity of the system. He also has rec011-
mended cest of living increases within the Social 
Security system. 

In another a&tion, which I am sure you will wllcome, 
President Ford recently submitted legislation to the c 
Congress calling gor the consolidation of funding for 
special education programs for the handicapped.and 
other groups into a $10 billion block grant to the states. 
This would bring control of local programs and pa~blems 
of the handicapped to local people where, the President 
believes, it belongs. 

Thank you for your interest in writing and we are 
loking forward to your support. 

Sincerlly, 

B.68 QUil!K~ 
Answer Deak Coordiantor 

.,. 
fl' \.~~• l ""If 

I ~ f, 

Uf.:t ~\ 
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Mr. James W. Keough 
132 Bloomfield Street 
Springfield, Massachusetts 01108 

Dear Mr. Keough: 

October 7, 1976 

The Republican National Committee has forwarded your letter 
of September 22nd. We appreciate your writq? and sharing 
with us your concern over the federal retirees benefits. 

As you know, the Federal retiree does not pay income tax on 
that part of his salary withheld for his pension. When the 
total amount of monies withheld is paid back in the form of 
a pension, then he begins to pay income taxes on the rest. 
For example, if a worker pays into the fund $6,000 during his ,, 
career and retires with a $500 a month pension - the first 12 I 
months of his retirement he does not pay tax. Then, after 
the $6,000 is used up, income tax will be paid thereafter on 
the $500 a month. The railroad workers pay tax on their totall 
salaries (including the pension withheld), but when he takes 
his pension, he does not pay income tax. He does pay, however, 
on the supplement he receives, if any. 

The President, in a speech on October 6, 1975, outlined a 
broad tax program which was designed to provide tax relief for 
individuals and to stimulate the economy. Specifically, he 
urged a continuation of the several tax reductions that were 
enacted in early 1975 and, in addition, to help the average tax-
pa,er, he urged that the personal exemption be increased from 
$750 to $1,000. 

The Congress has finally cleared the Tax Reform Act of 1976 and 
President Ford signed it on October 4th of this week. 

It cannot be over-emphasized that inflation is the worst of all 
taxes, for it is unpredictable and strikes the middle income 
taxp"ers hardest. Since President Ford has been in office, the 
rate of the inflation has been cut about in half and this 1s 
largely the result of the reductions in government spending 
which he has forced through his budget proposals and vetoes of 
unnecessary programs. 

Also, President Ford has supported the concept of the Older 
Americana Act since itsainception in 1965. Under Jresident 
Ford's Administration, $272 million, almost seven times the 
amount available three years earlier, went to this program. 
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Thank you again, Mr. Keough, for your letter, and I hope 
President Ford can count on your support in the important 
weeks ahead. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BDN/dm 
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Springfieln, Mass, 01108. 0 •132 Bloomfieln St., 

National Chairman 
c/o Republican Party 
Washington, D. c. 
My Dear Sir. 

. 9-22-76. 

I am a feneral retiree, retired, 9-28-63, after 34½ years of 
service in the railway mail service. 

Besines being a federal retiree, I, also, belong to that ~roup 
of people, misfile income, senior citizens,who have been ba"1ly neg-
lecten by nearly everybony that coulr possibly help the senior 
citizens in my categoryo At the present time there are over two 
million ferleral retirees, this inclur'les civilian ann military, who 
must pay feneral income taxes on their pensions, annuities. 

Anybony getting social security, getting railroan retirement 
are exempt from federal income taxes but not feneral retirees. WHY? 
There was a biol, Montoya, s. 2870, that was beaten by 45-40, anr 
three (3) of the senators who are supposea to be liberals voterl 
against this bill. If those supposed liberal senators, one a re-
publican har voten the other way then ferera-1 retirees wouln have har 
the same privileges as receipents, social security, railroan retireese 

Accorr ing to Republican people their slogan is "equal rights" 
One of the prominent senators, a republican, spoke very much against 
anr I may say that he was the person most responsible that the Mon-
toya bill nin not go through. 

Have you or any member of your staff ever thought about this 
group of fe 0 eral retirees, civilian, military, that when you go an° 
use the slogan 'equal rights' that this noes not apply to any feneral 
retiree because where are the equal rights when it comes to paying 
feneral income taxes? 

Giving thought to the number of feneral retirees woul0 it 
not benefit your party to try and woo many of the votes that belong 
to feneral retirees? You have none banly so far for the "kickert' 
1% wastaken away from us. 

All the time that I have been retiren (13 years) each year 
I have hearn the oln lullably "a bill will be brought forth to ease 
the feneral income taxes on your annuity", both parties han their 
chance to correct this inequity towarr'l feneral retirees but both 
parties agree on one thing "forget the feneral retiree when it pertain 
to fer eral income taxes". 

Hoping that this letter shall bring forth that I no not £J~
1 

equal rights because I am a federal retiree, senior citizen, that 
your party couln be helpen immensely if someone gave th~ J fe6~ral 
retiree, civilian, military, a second thought. Thank -you . ~\ 

V.ery Truly Y~ry,~ 
~,tiJ·-~ 
mes w. Keough 

f", 

:,J 



Jilly 2, 1976 

Mr. Michael C. Nave 
National Association of Retired Federal Employees 
Chicago, 111. 

Dear Mr. Nave: 

Thank you for your letter expressing concern in relation to 
federal pensions. The Chairman has asked that I respond in his 
behalf and we apologize for the delay in our response . ... 
President Ford certainly does not want to increase the economic 
burden upon persons who have faithfully served the federal goverrment, 
but ~e feels that some changes are necessary. 

Under existing law, when annuities under the Civil Service, Foreign 
Service, CIA, and military are adjusted to reflect changes 1n the 
cost of living, andea•rextlailla4delkl~a41omatically. Since the 1% 
add-on became a part of the law in 1969, Goverrrnent retirement 
annuity adjustments have led to increases totaling 63%. Yet during 
this same period, the actual increase in the Consumer Price Index 
was 50%. 

As a result, annuities under these retirement systems received $1.6 
billion more by the end of fiscal year 1975 than they would have ff 
the adjustments had simply kept pace with the actual increases in the CPI. 

The President believes that Federal employees deserve to be protected 
from the ravages of inflation. But he feels that it is neither 
appropriate nor fiscally responsible for the Federal Government to 
continue to provide the additional 1% add-on. 

There are many areas in relat4on to older Americans that President Ford 
should gain your support. For example, the President has enlarged the 
Medicare program to include catastrophic illnesses. President Ford believes 
in and wil 1 continue to strengthen the Older .Americans Act. Finally, 
the President has launched a program to help out people with complaints 
1n nursing homes. 

Again, thank you for your views, 
support. 

RS/dp 

and I hope that we can count on your 

Sincerely, ,, ') 

Ralph Stanley • 
Asst. Answer Desk Coordinator 



Mr. H!ias B. Mott 
/~353 Seton Road 
Irvine, CA 92715 

Dear Mr. Mott: 

June 2, 1976 

Thank you for your ''position paper' ' and your 
views on the issue of recomputation of retirees' 
benefits contained in your note of March 29th. 

Your views have been forwarded to the White 
House for the President's consideration. It is 
of course essential that elected officials receive 
the views of citizens on issues which affect their 
lives. I appreciate your having given us the 
benefit of reading your statement. 

Sincerely, 

ROB OUARTEL 
Answer Sesk Coordinator 

RQ:mm 

j 



CMr. Ralph E. Pearson, Ret. 
2218 Alta Vista Avenue 
Austin, TX 78704 

Dear Col. Pearson: 

June 2, 1976 

Thakk you for your letter of April 16th express-ng 
your views on recomputati.on of retiree,' benefits. 

Your letter has been forwarded to the White House 
for the President's information. It is of course essential 
that elected officials receive the views of citizens on 
issues which affect their lives. I appreciate your habing 
given us the eenefit of reading your letter. 

Sinceeely, 

ROB QUARTEL 
Answer Desk Coordinator 

RQ:mm 

./.~fa~ I. ""I) 
/ !.. •J . . 

' 
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Mr. Gustave A. Schave 
3530 Seventeenth Street 
Wyandotte, Michigan 48192 

Dear Mr. Schave: 

~~,~J:;Z~-~~'rlff'">fla··~ 

\ s~L - , Sr, C,,\:.s.a..Y'-.. 

May 19, 1976 

The President has asked me to thank you for your 
letter of April 26th and your most generous 
contribution to his campaign. 

WJltbhreference to your request for information on 
the Retirement Law passed recently, I am happy to 
enclose a copy of that Law - Public Law 93-406 entitled 
11 Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974". 
I have marked certain sections that I think are 
appoppe your specific questions. Possibly, upon 
reading through, it may answer other questions you 
might have in mind. 

Thanks again for your kind words of encouragement and 
support, its good to know the President can count on 
your vote in November. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

BDN/dm 
Encl. Asnnoeed above. 



April 26, 1976 

The President 
Washington, D.C. 

GUSTAVE A. SCHAVE 
3530 Seventeenth Street 
Wyandotte, Michigan 48192 

Could you send me some information on the Retirement Law passed recently, 
specifically regarding the portion of earned retirement of a person con-
verting to his widow in case of his death. 

We hear a lot about how much we are paid in the form of retirement monies, 
which is true, (including Company monies which they say is a part of your 
salary), but if you earned it, it should be yours and/or your widows. I 
understand there are companies who do pay the widows 80% or more. In our 
case, if an employee passes away, the pension check stops. What about the 
earned monies the employee has paid into the plan and the monies paid by 
the Company? There have been a number of cases in our plant where the man 
received only a check or two, and a few - no checks at all because the per-
son passed away a week or a few months after retiring. 

I'm quite concerned about this because I will be retiring next March with 
46 years of service. I work for BASF AG at Wyandotte, Michigan. I'm on 
salary and I understand the Pension Plan is fully vested. 

This is something a vast number of people are concerned about. The Pres-
ident and Republican Party would make great strides if they would get this 
thing moving for the people. The Democrats say they do things to benefit 
the middle class and at times I do wonder about it. 

Nevertheless, I and my family are all for you and think you are doing a 
great job. 

Good luck and thank you, -, 

Gustave A. Schave 



Mr. Charles Ascherman 
Douglas Gardens 
151 N.E. 52nd Street 
Miami,~each, Fl. 33137 

Dear Mr. Ascherman: 

September 8, 1976 

Thank you for your recent letter. We appret6•te your interest 
sinee letters imna concenned individuals like yourself give 
us encouragement as we continue car efforts towards victory 
in November. 

In answer to your enquiry on President Ford's thoughts on 
Senior Citizens, I am enclosing two summaries which should 
provide you with some answers. One of them ij on Older 
Americans, the other deals with Actions and Accomplishments 
on Health. 

I hope that these summaries help you as you conduct your one 
man job campaigning for President Ford. Your help is greatly 
appreciated by us at the President Ford 6ommittee. Keep up 
the good work as we head towards a victory in November. 

BDN/fse 
encl: 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 

.......... _.-~. 
J 
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- '2Jo~9fas (;a,Jens 
AUG 29TH 

~

• 151 NE. 52nd Street, Miami, Florida 33137 
DEAR BARBARA Do . NORRIS .. 

THIS MORNING I RECEIVED . YOUR LETTE .. R 
OF AUG• 25~H - THAN ~ YOU FOR THE FORD 
INFORMATION IN THIS LETTER . - NOW I WOULD 
LI KE TO KNOV~ GERALD FORDS THOUGHTS' ON 

HELPING THE SE NIOi & DISABLED PEOPLE 
HANDICAPPED ETC - WHICH THERE ARE MANY 
FROM 62 YEARS OLD UP WHO HAVE . , 
DEPENDED FOR HELP THRU ME.OICARE & 
MEDICADE ETC - NURSEING HOMES NEED 
THIS HELP ALSO IF THE HEALTH WELFARE 
DEPT. EAPECTS THEM TO MAINTAIN THE 
PROPER CARE OF THE SENIOR ILL ETC 

- & GI VE THEM THE CARE GOOD FOO.O 
PROP ER ATTENTION ETC 
UNDER SEPERAJE COVER TO-DAY I AM 
FvVJARDING TO YOU ANOTHER GOOD 
GERALD FORD Cu LUMN IN THE , , , , . 
JEWISH "FLORIDIAN - FROM. NOW ON I 
WOULD SUGGEST YOU HAVE THE DADE COUNTY 
REPUBLICAN FORD FOR . PRESIDENT 

TO CONTACT THE EDITOR .OF THIS 
PUBLICATION . TO FURNISH MORE GOOD 
MATERIAL FOR THE FORTH COMING 
DEBATE & GENERAL ELECTION 
THIS COULD HELP TO OBTAIN 
OF THE REGULAR DEMOCRATIC 
SUPPORT THE GERALD FORD 

SINCERELY YOURS 

MuRE -
PEOPLE 
ELECTION 

CHAS ASCHERMAN PAV CROOM 2 
l5I Eg 52 STREET 

MIAMI FLA 33137 
WILL CONTINUE MY ONE MAN JOB 

TO ENLIGHTEN MORE VOTERS TO FAVOR FORD 



September 3, 1976 

Mr. Bob Groves 
c/o Philadelphia Health Management Corp. 
530 Walnut Street, 13th Floor . , 
Philadelphia, Pa. 19106 .... " 
Dear Mr. Groves: " . " . 
Thank you very much for contacting . the President Ford Committee with your 
request. 

We have enclosed several quotes . from. President Ford on the needs of the 
elderly and of health care in general. We hope that these will be 
satisfactory for your needs. 

If you have any further questions or requests, please feel free to call 
or write us. We hope youwwill , support the President in November. 

Sincerely, 

Ralph Stanley 
Research Division 



Mr. Joseph B. Burns 
President Ford Committee 

August 26. 1976 

477 Connecticut Boulevard, Suite 215 
East Hartford, Connecticut 06108 

Dear Mr. Burns: 

In response to a request relayed through Mrs. Kronen to 
Ed Terrill, I am enclosing: 

1. A page of quotes from the President's 1976 State 
of the Union Address, of which the first paragraph 
deals with the question of national health 
insurance. 

2. The President's answer to a question on the subject 
at the University of New Hampshire on February 8. 

As you undoubtedly are aware, the catastrophic health 
insurance program he mentions involves the President's 
prpposal to Congress that would protect the elderly 
against the devastating impact of serious illness. The 
proposal provides that anyone eligible for Medicare would 
have to pay no more than $500 a year for dovered 
hospital or nursing home care nor more than $250 a year 
for doctm,Ai bills. 

After proposing the catastrophic health insurance program 
in his State of the Union address, the President included 
this proposal in a special message to Congress on July 22 
urging attention to the "unfinished agenda of legislative 
business." 

RQ:as 
Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Rob Quartel 
Answer Desk Coordinator 



May 18, 1976 

Audrey VanDament 
1106 S. Lafayette Avenue 
Royal Oak, Michigan 48067 

Dear Audrey: 

Thank you very much for sharing with us your recent letter 
to Mr. Clyde V. Downing, Regional Commissioner of Health 
Education and Welfare. Comments suclias yours are important 
to us at the President Ford CoDDititteJ since they proviee an 
excellent example of what people are thinking thvoughout the 
country. 

You can rest assured that your comments on medicaid have 
been carefully noted. 

Much has been accomplished during the twenty-one months of 
the Ford Administration, though much remains to be done. 
The President looks to the future optimistically and stands 
ready to face all challenges which might arise. 

Thanks again and I hope President Ford can count on your 
support in the months ahead. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara Norris 
Director of Correspondence 
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clJ 1106 s. tafayette Ave. 

Royal Oak• ~1eh1~m h8067 
April 2S. 1976 

Mr. Clyde v. Downing 
Regional Corrm1aa1one~ 
Department of Health. Education. and WeltaN 
300 South Wacker DP1ve 
Chicago, Illinois 60606 

Dear Mr. Downingt 
JlE t Your Letter tr-~-76 

The letter to President Gerald R. l'ol'd to vh1oh -
you refer muat be the torm l•tt•~ tor add1t1ona1 
campaign contribution which I returned nque~ttng 
that my name b• Nmoved frcmt ~•111ng 11st as I, 
lost my job 2•1?-7~3. had eance!' •ursel'J' 6-P&.-7S, -
under Medicaid• which ••• cancelled .3-30-T6. while 
at111 undergoing chemotherapJ • '.l'b•retore • under 
the c1rc'fl!'latancea 1 t wa.• 1!11J)Os•1 ble to "take the 
euggested contribution•• 
I understand I~• 1nellg1ble tor 1'edieaid e1nee I 
a now etttng $296.70 d1aab111ty. · I understand 
coatlJ Npalra to f'urnae••• sever•• l)ltll'lbing• wind 
damage. 'lftot-'tgage and utility tno:reaNa,, ete. do 
not !"igu.re 1n allowaneea. 
There wa• no complaint. I understand the rules; 
Every one has been very cooperative and h•lptul. 
When Medicaid• etc. 1a cancelled theH •~ould be 
some al ternati Te. '!'here 1 s none• lfo lnauranee 
1• available to •nJ one vho has ever had or been 
treated tor cancer• heart trouble, etmk•• etc. 
Even 1t one recovers fully• • peraon vho ha• been 
covered under ~d1ca1d tor one of the dread 
disease a cannot get any insurance to replace - • • 
Medicaid but m.uat pay full medical/hospital charges. 

Sincerely. 

~J(~ 
President Forid Caimnitt•• / 
Republican lfational COfflffl1tte• ,r .,.. .. ', 
Mr. J'ohn T. Demp .. y '"\ 
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April 30, 1976 

Commander Arthur C. Meade (Ret.) 
6920 llonac~Ajlt, 202 
Baltimore, arylan 21239 

Dear Commander Meade: 

t ;"' J 

Thank you so much for your contribution toward the President's 
election, and for your thoughtful letter reflecting some of 
the problems before older Americans. 

Perhaps the enclosed brochure will be of interest to you. Please 
be assured that you may count on the President's efforts to 
make life better for those who face illness and economic hardships 
and his continuation of programs to improve health care delivery. 

We hope that we can continue to count on your strong support 
in the months ahead, and again want to thank you for your 
personal contribution. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara D. Norris 
Director of Correspondence 
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ARTHUR CHEW MEADE 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

GLENMONT TOWM.S 
6920 OONACHIE ROAD, APT 202 
BALTIMORE, MARYLAND (21239) 

19 FEBRUARY 1976 

President Gerald R. Ford, 
c/o The Presiden t Ford Committee, 
P.O. Box 300 
Wa~hing ton, D.C. (20044) 

Dear Mr. Pres i dent: Re: Campaign Contribution Appeal 

I have your personal letter and before me I have a co py of the 
February 1976 AARP NEWS BULLETIN carrying an article captioned 
11Catrosco phic Health Plan for Aged Proposed by Ford." 

The tragedy of the neglect of the aged and the ill comes directly 
home to ne with a wife seriously ill in a Nursing Home suffering 
from ARTERIOSCLEROSIS. 

I shall re ach 80 16 April 19]6 and after serving in World War I 
in combat and World War II '1: c annot fully coTTiprehend the logic 
behind the fact that illness of age "does not qualify" one for 
hospitalization for retirees and their dependents beyond treat-
ment for MEDICAL reasons. 

In other words we should be taken out and shot as we do and old 
horse because t_1EDICARE and the MILITARY.after twenty days in a 
Nursing Home dumps us overboard to sink or swim until death 
termin ates the dilemma of our illness. 

Fortunately, after being vittually dead five times I am still 
carrying on above and beyorrl the c~ll of duty to carry my res-
ponsibility to my sick wife and to keep my head above water. 

I am persuaded to send you a check for a~ much a ~ I can afford 
or cannot afford, becaus e your letter does break the communication 
gap and I seriou~ly ho~e that it will continue to do so. 

Alt,hur C. Me ade 
Commander SC USNR (Retired) 




